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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
For many years now we have tried all manner of ways to persuade those parents who drive their children to school 
not to drive into Toltuff Crescent and up to the school gates. We are extremely grateful to the vast majority of you 
that park away from the school and walk the last few hundred yards as this significantly reduces the chances of an 
accident involving another vehicle or a pedestrian, of which there are many at peak times. 
 
The reality is that we seem to have a growing number of people driving down to the school gates at drop off and 
pick up times. Many of these cars park near the school gates, creating a situation where cars become gridlocked as 
they meet one another heading to or coming from the end of the crescent. Drivers then become frustrated, 
tempers fray and drivers resort to mounting the pavement, reversing blindly, or shouting at one another. None of 
these things are healthy in an environment where hundreds of parents and children are walking into school. 
 
Today (Thursday) we had another complaint that a motorist had driven down the length of the pavement close to a 
large number of children in an attempt to avoid the gridlock. Parents and motorists often tell me that this is a 
‘ridiculous’ situation and want to know ‘what I am going to do about it?’  
 
There are a few things to be aware of… 
 
-The school was built in 1955 and no one envisaged that by 2023 car ownership would be so commonplace, or 
indeed that people who live nearby would want to drive their children to school. If we were building a school in 
Alverton now, it probably wouldn’t be in this crescent. However, it is here so we need to find was of keeping 
everyone safe. 
 As I have been told on many occasions, Toltuff Crescent is a public road and as long as someone pays Road 

Tax they are perfectly entitled to drive to the school gates if they choose to. The school has no right to tell 
parents where or how to drive unless they are breaking the law. I’ve had many, many debates with motorists 
on the moral responsibility of being part of a community and acting in the common good. Unfortunately, not 
everyone is convinced by the argument that whilst driving to the school gates may be convenient for you, it is 
causing a potentially serious problem for everyone else.  

 Some people do need to drive to the school gates, for example if either they or their child are disabled. 
Occasionally, people have other specific circumstances that mean they really do need to drive to the gates. 

 
The good news is I do have a solution, I apologise that it’s the same solution I’ve been promoting for nearly ten 
years; it is however the only one that I can see is going to make an immediate difference in keeping parents and 
children safe, that is… 
 
PLEASE DON’T DRIVE INTO TOLTUFF CRESCENT IF YOU HAVE A CHOICE 
 
It causes problems everyday and one day someone will be seriously injured or worse. 
 
The pupils have raised this as a concern via the Pupil Parliament and have been designing posters to encourage a 
change in habits. The first of these is included here and was designed by Eva Clemens in Bosigran. Thank you Eva! 
 
Thank you in anticipation of your support, 
 
Martin Higgs 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if it 

is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

We currently have lots of items on our Help 
Your Shelf ready for collection which are free 
for anyone to take at any time. 
If you prefer, you can buy a reusable bag for 
£1 and fill this with items from the shelf. Once 
you’ve bought your bag, you can fill it with as 
much as you want, as many times as you 
want. 
Whichever way you choose, the Help Your 
Shelf is available all day and you can pop in at 
any time. 

Important 

Please can you ensure that your child has a 

named, filled water bottle in school every day 

(water not squash or juice please). On sunny 

days please can you apply suncream to your 

child before school and send them in with a 

named sun hat.  

PE kits should be in school ALL week and only 

be taken home so that it can be worn on PPA 

days and on a Friday for washing. 

Coats are still needed on days when the 

weather is cooler. Thank you for your support. 

Staffing update 

This week we have said goodbye to Miss 

Cooke who has been working in Bodrifty 

class. We wish her all the very best for 

the future. 

Year 5 camp 

If your child is going to camp at BF 

Adventure in Penryn in June there will 

be a meeting next Wednesday 3rd May 

at 3.15pm in Bodrifty classroom. 

Information packs will be given out and 

there will be a chance to ask any 

questions you may have. Please come 

along if you can. 

A reminder that 

dogs are not 

allowed on the 

school site and 

should be left or 

kept outside the 

school gates. Please let anyone who 

may be dropping off or collecting your 

child know. 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
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TICKETS NOW 

ON SALE! 



FRIENDS OF ALVERTON SCHOOL 

ANNUAL DUCK RACE 

SATURDAY 13th MAY 

AT WHERRYTOWN BOATING POOL 

To raise funds for the school we are holding our annual Duck Race on Saturday 

13th May starting at 11.00am. Please come and support us. Ducks are £1 each and 

can be ‘bought’ from the office. You will be allocated a number for each duck and 

there will be a board with all the numbers on at the duck race. Cash prizes for the 

winner and runners up. Refreshments available. 

Please come along to support us and enjoy a lovely, family experience. 

Daisy’s Diary 

Hurrah hurrah the chickens are freeeeee! Bird flu is over and finally the hens can have days at school. Honestly 
it’s been awful for them. I think being bored in the greenhouse has been as bad as our worst Chicken Lows. 
Like when the man trimmed the hedge and Lemon fell out and ended up down The Crown. Or when Rabbit 
got got by the Dreadful Cat and was missing for a whole night and day and my neighbour found her walking 
down the road and recognised her and gave her a lift home in her car and Rabbit didn’t speak for four whole 
days (and then it was just a buuuuuuuuur). It’s just so boring in the greenhouse, even with me making it as 
clean and nice as possible and putting lots of compost in and reading Pride and Prejudice out loud to them 
(very short chapters and lots of good voices to do although we are on chapter 12 and Mr Darcy is still being a 
complete plonker).  

It is very confusing having one of the chickens named Rabbit. I had no idea I’d ever have a rabbit as she was a 
surprise rabbit, so what was a jokey name is now a bit tricky as at home we call Benjamin the rabbit….the 
rabbit. Benjamin is also down the greenhouse at the moment as she ate through the broadband wire just 
before my husband had a big deadline so she’s keeping a low profile. 

Anyhow, Rabbit the Chicken is sooo pleased to be back at school. She has helped with the weeding and did an 
outdoor maths lesson. 

But Lemon the Chicken is still in the greenhouse! After all those months she still doesn’t want to leave 
because - she is sitting on 5 of the tiniest eggs you have ever seen. I got them from the flock of Serema hens 
(they are the same tiny kind as my girls) at Tanglewood Wild Garden and hopefully they are fertilised which 
means - chicks!!!! Bring it on! 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs O’Rourke who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


DIARY DATES 

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday - school closed 

Thursday 4th –Friday 5th May Year 3 Zoo trip & sleepover 

Monday 8th May Bank Holiday - school closed 

Saturday 13th May 

11am - Wherrytown Boating Pool 

FOAS Duck Race  

More details have come home. Please buy your 

ducks at the office. 

STARS OF THE WEEK 
Kittiwakes   Evan  for amazing behaviour & interactions in circle time 

Curlews  Rosie  for being a super member of our class 

Puffins  Arlo  for sharing his wonderful ideas & asking great questions in class 

Owls   Tegen for always being so enthusiastic to share her knowledge 

Kingfishers  Matilda for being a happy, hard working & friendly member of Kingfishers 

Trencrom  India  for being so polite & well mannered & working so hard on her handwriting 

Lanyon  Austin for his brilliant retrieval and questioning in RE 

Kerris   Lola  for being so enthusiastic about her learning & always being so polite 

Bodrifty  Lily  for working so hard in English & writing a fantastic diary  

Bosigran  Olivia  for amazing focus & hard work in the run up to SATs 

Kenidjack  Kaelan for super hard work in the run up to SATs 

Lunchtime Star Maksim for lovely manners 

Where oh where is the summer? I thought it was on its way, and in some ways it 

is, the days are definitely getting longer and I’m loving the lighter mornings and 

evenings. Now all we need is some warmth and sunshine then we can actually 

enjoy them. I’m often really cold and this makes me, to be honest, a bit fed up. If 

it makes you fed up, do something lovely to feel better. And if your fed up is a bit 

more serious chat to somebody. And that somebody can be meeeeeeee. I’m 

always here, in reception class, armed with the knowledge of where the cupboard 

is for biscuits and, more importantly, I know where the key is. Let’s open the 

bourbons together. Mrs Daylak xxxx  




